

Memorandum

Date:

January 14, 2021

To:

Dr. Eileen DeLuca, Provost

Through:

Dr. Thomas Norman, Vice Provost

CC:

Brenda Knight, Registrar; Keith Martin, Director, Advising; Dr. Martin McClinton, Vice Provost; Sarah Clouse, Associate Registrar; Dr. Brian Page, Associate Dean; Dr. Ryan Wurst, Professor of Digital Arts; Professor Dana Roes, Chair; Jeffrey Peterman, Coordinator, Curriculum & Catalog Systems; Sheila Seelau, Chair, Curriculum

Committee.

From:

Joe Washburn, Program Director of Emergency Medical Services programs

Re:

Change corequisite EMS 2677L

In 2015, the Committee on Accreditation of Emergency Medical Services Programs (CoAEMSP) performed a site visit. As a result of the site, visit a new curriculum sequencing of the EMS program was implemented.

After the first completed cohort, the program realized that EMS 2677L at the end of the program was not sequenced correctly. The program went back to the curriculum committee on April 5<sup>th</sup>, 2019, and created a new course, EMS 2600L, located at the beginning of the program. EMS 2677L was removed from the program and sequencing. However, EMS 2677L remained an active course to allow for a one year teaching out.

However, it has been recently discovered that EMS 2677L remains a corequisite to EMS 2661 Paramedic Fired internship. The corequisite was supposed to be removed in the April 5, 2019 paperwork but was somehow overlooked. The department is requesting to provide overrides to the current 2019-2020 paramedic cohort to register for their final course EMS 2661. Based upon your review and approval, the department will then delete this course for the fall 2020-2021 academic year.

Respectfully,

Joseph S. Washburn

Joseph S. Washburn
Program Director, School of Health Professions